SOUTH EAST REGION REPORT FOR AGM 2021 
Sadly the Coronavirus pandemic is still very much alive in the South East. All the shows and events organised by outside agencies where donkeys usually participate, such as The London Harness Horse Parade, Cranleigh and Chertsey shows, and SEDS show were affected.  Edenbridge & Oxted show did take place but the donkey classes were cancelled. There are no plans for any future events in 2021.
However contact with South East members has been maintained . A questionnaire was sent to all SE members in February. A newsletter was sent out later in the spring. Some people sent entries to various photo competitions. Facebook postings keep people in touch, and our members are encouraged to view the societies You Tube videos.  The Regional page in Bray Talk keeps members up to date. Area Representatives are always available on the phone for advice and help.
We can only hope that 2022 will bring a renewed perspective on our events, old and new, to fit in with the way our lives have been changed by the pandemic. We need to involve all the members in our region to meet their needs. Donkeys have been so good for their owners during the last two years, we owe it to them to give them the life they deserve. 
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